Greenwood Township Meeting
June 3, 2025

Greenwood Township Meeting was called to order by S. Bigelow at 7:00 p.m.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all in attendance.

Board member in attendance: Shelly Bigelow, Terry Vandercook, Nancy Mohler, Harold Swinehart,
Melody Baker

Residents in attendance: Terry Garbrecht, Dick LaBarre, Jody LaBarre, Dave Gladysz

Public Comments:

Comments about the washed out bridge that is on Kolarovic Road. Also comments about head stones
not weed whipped around for Memorial Day.

Minutes for the May 7, 2025 meeting were presented. Motion made by T. Vandercook supported by M.
Baker to accept the minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Bills were presented to be paid. Motion made by M. Baker supported by T. Vandercook to accept the
bills as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Old business:

T. Vandercook visited the .16 acres of property that the township owns on 27 Road. T. Vandercook will
check with an attorney to see what the township must legally do before any decisions can be made.

N. Mohler presented “Event Papers™ for Memorial Day and Dump Day. The papers have the
procedures wrote out so anyone wishing to help has a clear idea of what needs to be done along with
prices that were agreed upon by the township board.

S. Bigelow said that this years dump day went well and she also scheduled for next year. The date is
May 16" 2026 (sticking with the 3 weekend of May).

S. Bigelow said she was in contact with the road commission and Greenwood Township can cut back
the trees at The Greenwood Overlook.

New Business:
N. Mohler told the board that more Veteran Flag holders are needed at the cemetery.

Discussion was held about renting out the township hall. Motion was made by T. Vandercook supported
by M. Baker to only rent the township hall to Greenwood Township residents. Motion passed
unanimously.

T. Vandercook also suggested N. Mohler look through the MTA policies for our rental agreement.

N. Mohler brought up that Al Mohler does not have liability insurance for cleaning the township hall
and because of cost he would not purchase any. If the township requires this insurance he will resign as
cleaner. Motion made by T. Vandercook supported by H. Swinehart to keep Al as a township
employee. Motion passed unanimously.

S. Bigelow reminded the board that the generator needs a cover over it before winter.



Fire Department:

Fire Department is in the process of writing up a mileage request for 2 mils for next years election. The
fire department mileage has been at 1 mil since the mileage was started.

Treasurers report was presented. Motion made by M. Baker supported by N. Mohler to accept the
treasurers report as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Public Comment:

Discussion about cemetery markers and how some are sinking into the ground or crooked on the
foundation. Motion was made by T. Vandercook supported by H. Swinehart to pay Jonathan for 1 hour
to access the stones making a list of the worst ones and how many there are with a cost what he would
charge to straighten them. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:03
Respectfully Submitted
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Nancy Mohler



